MINUTES OF THE NOVEMBER 2021 
MEETING OF THE GRADUATE COUNCIL
The Graduate Council held its regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, November 3, 2021 via Zoom.  Chair Melissa Penkalski called the meeting to order at 3:30.

Members Present: Drs. Abernathy, Adler, Agrawal, Barffour, Beckham, Besara, Bledsoe, Boyle, Buyurgan, Chen, Christian, Given, Hass, Hart, Hines, Hoelscher, Horine, Hulme, Jamos, Kaatz, Kageyama, King, Kovacs, G. Masterson, J. Masterson, McKay, Murray, Nixon, Onyango, Panzer, Penkalski, Schaefer, Smith, Stanton, Su, Wang, Ward, Witte and Woodard; Mr. Edwards; Ms. Pippa and Williams 
Members Absent:  Drs. Cornelison, Gebken, Hauschildt, Seay and Willey 
Guests:  Dr. Arthaud, Chakraborty, Deal, Mantie-Kozlowski, Palilunas, Rose, Russell; Mr. Bartelt
Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Dr. Abernathy and seconded by Dr. Hass to approve the minutes from the October 2021 meeting.  The minutes were unanimously approved.
Committee Reports  

Report of the Council Chair – Melissa Penkalski
The December, February and May meetings of the Graduate Council will be held via zoom.  We will have one in person meeting in the spring in either March or April and the other will be held via zoom.  That decision will be made early in the spring semester.
Report of the Graduate Dean – Julie Masterson
A. Announcements:  For a complete listing of announcement and deadlines, see the “Graduate College Update” at http://graduate.missouristate.edu/facultystaff/Council.htm.
B. 3 Minute Thesis.  The 3MT will be held Friday, November 12 at 5:00 in McQueary Family Health Sciences building, room 126.  Everyone is welcome to come to the competition and the reception which will immediately follow.

C. Spring enrollment.  Spring enrollment traditionally drops from fall numbers.  Please encourage your current students to enroll for spring so we can keep our number above 4,000 and keep the upward trend going.

D. GPD meeting.  The GPD meeting will be held November 18 at noon and will focus on the strategies that the Graduate College uses to support marketing and recruiting for the programs.  Everyone is encouraged to attend.

E. Policy change regarding the Graduate College admission criteria using standardized test scores.  Dr. Masterson presented information on the removal of standardized test scores as a component of Graduate College admission criteria.  Currently, standardized test scores can be used if a student’s GPA is below the minimum requirement.  The rationale is that the Graduate College staff no longer routinely checks for standardized test scores when the student doesn’t have a 2.75 GPA on undergraduate cumulative or the last 60 hours or a 3.00 on nine hours of graduate work.  Plus, only 25% of the programs absolutely require a test score so students are being asked to take a test when most programs do not require it or use it in admission decisions.  Therefore, the following change was presented to Op.5.01-4 Graduate Student Admission Policy:

1. A bachelor's degree from a college or university accredited by agencies recognized by Missouri State University, AND a cumulative grade point average of at least 2.75 on a 4.00 scale; OR at least a 2.75 grade point average on a 4.00 scale for the last 60 hours of academic course work; OR at least a 2.75 grade point average on a minimum of 9 hours of graduate credits; OR have a combined score of 290 (875 under the old scoring system before August 1, 2011) on the verbal and quantitative sections of the Graduate Record Examination; OR
2. A bachelor's degree from a college or university NOT accredited by an agency recognized by Missouri State University, a cumulative grade point average of at least 2.75 on a 4.00 scale; OR at least a 2.75 grade point average on a 4.00 scale for the last 60 hours of academic course work, AND a combined score of 290 (875 under the old scoring system before August 1, 2011) on the verbal and quantitative sections of the Graduate Record Examination; OR
3. A bachelor's degree from a college or university recognized by Missouri State University, AND recommendation in writing by both the department head of the student’s desired major area and the dean of the college in which that discipline is located, and the approval of the Dean of the Graduate College.

 Following a brief discussion, Dr. Stanton made a motion to approve the recommended policy change.  The motion was seconded by Dr. Given and was unanimously approved.  Dr. Masterson will now present the recommended change to Provost Einhellig to take to Administrative Council for approval.
Report of the Graduate Student Senate –Richard Edwards
All of the Executive Cabinet positions are filled.  The next meeting is November 18 and pizza will be provided.  The Graduate Student Showcase is November 19 from 4-6 p.m. in the Library, room 120.  This will give graduate students a chance to share research with their peers  
Report of the Graduate Faculty Membership Committee – Elizabeth King
The following departmental criteria was approved by the committee:


Music


Public Health and Sports Medicine

The following faculty were approved for full graduate faculty status:
Brandi Armstrong
SWK
Professional

Amanda Bagett
CLSE
Professional

Djene Bajalan
HST
Research

Kenneth Bedell
SWK
Professional

Jessica Bendure
CLSE
Professional

Salnina Bollinger
SWK
Professional

Alicia Cesare
CLSE
Professional

Hyunjin Hailey Choi
CEFS
Research

Suzanne Cook
CEFS
Professional

Danielle Day
CLSE
Professional

Abey Douglass
CLSE
Professional

Kelly Dudley
SWK
Professional

Christy Duffel
SWK
Professional

Emily Fox
CLSE
Professional

Dana Frederick
MGT
Professional

Stacy Goddard
KIN
Research

Stacy Hagston
CLSE
Professional

Alyson Harder
SWK
Professional

Deirdra Harris
CLSE
Professional

Julia Holmes
CLSE
Professional

Alexandria Jauregui-Dusseau
PHSM
Professional

Tasnuba Jerin
GGP
Research

Justin Johns
SWK
Professional

Yasuko Kanamori
CLSE
Research

Sarah Keeth
RFT
Professional

Junyoung Kim
KIN
Research

Mary Lagasse
COM
Professional

Sarah Marten
RFT
Professional

E. Nicole McCluney
KIN
Research

Rachel Moore
CSD
Professional

Linda Oakleaf
KIN
Research

Luis Perez-Batres
MGT
Research

Lori Ralph
CLSE
Professional

Julie Ray
CEFS
Professional

Amanda Rivera
SWK
Professional

Bradley Schaffer
SWK
Professional

Lynne Schenk
CSD
Professional

Allison Smith
RFT
Professional

Cody Smith
KIN
Research

Ronald Snarr
KIN
Research

Nihar Sreepada
COM
Research

Carla Stafford
CLSE
Professional

Suneeta Thomas
ENG
Research

Kelsey Tomlin
SWK
Professional

Kira Varava
COM
Professional

Timothy Woods
PAS
Professional

Xiuye Xie
KIN
Research

The following faculty were approved for probational graduate faculty status:
Pouya Derayati
MGT
Research 

Lindsey Murphy
CEFS
Research
Report of the Graduate Grievance Committee – Ajay Katangur for Lloyd Smith
No report. 
Report of the Graduate Scholarship Committee – Amy Hulme
The winner of the MSU Distinguished Thesis in the Biological Sciences category was Jessica Reel (Biology).  Last year’s MSU winner in the Humanities category, David Dooling (Communication) was sent to MAGS for the Thesis completion.

The committee is currently reviewing the submission for the MSU Excellence in Teaching award.
Report of the Graduate Screening Committee – Ching-Wen Chang
The following Non-Substantive Proposals were reported:


Course Changes

CSD 631 Conceptually Accurate Signed English II – change periodicity

CSD 636 Introduction to American Sign Language (ASL) – change periodicity

ITC, Course Change, ITC 738 Information System Project Management – change title

PTE 731 Pathophysiology/Differential Diagnosis I – change hours 

PTE 754 Patient Management:  Special Considerations Across the Life Span – change description, hours and periodicity

PTE 801 Vestibular Rehabilitation – change course number, title, description, hours and periodicity

The following Substantive Proposals were approved:


New Program

Doctor of Psychology

Fintech Graduate Certificate

Preparation for Graduate Study in Speech Language Pathology Graduate Certificate

Speech-Language Pathology Assistant Graduate Certificate


Program Changes

MA, English – change add accelerated option for Literature Track

MS, Criminology and Criminal Justice – change course requirements

MSED, Special Education, Developmental Disabilities – change name of option to Comprehensive Intervention Specialist; add accelerated option; change program description, admission criteria, program requirements and courses


New Course

AGB 654 Agricultural Industry Study

FIN 670 Foundations of Fintech

ITC, New Course, ITC 680 Foundations of Blockchain Technology

PSY 823 Psychopathology II

PSY 824 Psychological Assessment II

PSY 830 Diversity and Inclusion in Psychology

PSY 913 Program Evaluation and Qualitative Analysis

PSY 941 Supervision, Consultation and Professional Practices

PSY 999 Dissertation in Clinical Psychology

SPE 794 Research Methodology in Educational Studies

Course Deletion
ITC 734 Staffing the Information Systems Function 

Unfinished Business
None.
New Business
Dr. Avery Russell with coordination of MS, Biology student, Hunter Bartelt, presented three key issues that they believe directly affect the ability to recruit and retain graduate students and conduct research. The first issue was the timing of payments; once per month could place a hardship on GAs.  The second was the size of the stipend, and Dr. Russell suggested that they were not competitive. The third issue was the availability and affordability of health insurance for graduate students.
Following the presentation by Dr. Russell, Chair Melissa Penkalski charged Dr. Masterson and the Graduate College to explore these issues with the help of Dr. Russell and others in a workgroup. This workgroup will report their findings at a Graduate Council meeting in the spring and it will be determined what, if any, additional steps are needed.  

Open Mic
Julie Masterson announced that the Doctor of Occupational Therapy program received the recommendation of the MDHE staff for approval and now the proposal will go for full approval of CBHE.
John Rose stated that the relatively new Doctor of Defense and Strategic Studies program is going very well.  Dr. Rose will be on campus on November 16 -17 and would love to meet with anyone interested in learning more about the DDSS program.  Dr. Rose stated that most of their students are from other universities and they would like to have more MSU graduates choose the DDSS.

Lloyd Smith was very pleased to announce that the MS, Computer Science program has too many graduate students which is a very good problem to have.  The current issue however is that when students are released to register they are registering for 12 and 15 hours and that closes up all the courses so students who register later do not have any courses left open to enroll in.  He stated that he wished there was a way for his students to be limited to only enroll for 9 hours in the initial enrollment.  He is not sure if there is anything in the Banner system that would allow this.  Dr. Masterson asked Dr. Smith to send her a detailed email explaining the situation and outlining what he would like to see happen and she will take it to the Office of the Registrar to see if there is a solution. 

Algerian Hart again announced that the 3 Minute Thesis competition and reception will be held on Friday, November 12 at 5:00.  The reception will include a carving station and other great food as well as balloons and fun decorations.  This is another celebration of graduate education at MSU.  Everyone is invited to attend.

Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 4:12.
Melisa Penkalski, Chairperson

